Guidance: Leaving decommissioned pipes
in the ground: RPS 8

Updated: Minor change to clarify that this RPS only applies when pipes are
being re-routed. It is not restricted to cases where new pipes are laid
alongside the old.

If you follow the conditions in this regulatory position statement (RPS) you
do not need to apply for a permit to leave decommissioned pipes in the
ground.

Guidance: Temporary storage of
contaminated waste waters removed from
gas pipelines: RPS 100

If you follow the conditions in this regulatory position statement (RPS) you
don’t need an environmental permit to temporarily store more than 1,000
litres of waste water taken from gas pipelines.

Press release: 8,000 young fish
released into the River Rother

The Environment Agency has today released 8,000 young grayling into the River
Rother at Chesterfield to help fish populations recover from historical
pollution.

This release is part of a five-year restocking programme that is helping to
restore the river’s ecology to how it was before the industrial revolution.

The baby fish were reared at the Environment Agency’s fish farm near
Calverton using funding from rod licence sales.

Dr Jerome Masters, fisheries officer at the Environment Agency, said:
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The River Rother was once one of the most polluted rivers in
Europe. Grayling were wiped out as a result, and weirs in the river
makes their natural recolonisation highly unlikely.

But life is returning to the River Rother. Water quality has
improved, and the re-stocking programme will see grayling returning
to live alongside species such as brown trout, chub and roach which
are already resident in Chesterfield’s rivers.

Anyone who wants to help improve Chesterfield’s rivers and the health of fish

stocks could contribute by getting involved with the Wild Trout Trust'’s
‘Trout in the Town’ scheme.

Paul Gaskell, at the Wild Trout Trust, said:

We have a programme to help urban communities engage with and care
for their local streams and rivers, called ‘Trout in the Town’. In
addition to caring generally for the river, groups often carry out
invertebrate monitoring, and habitat improvement work. We can help
out with training for that habitat improvement work and provide
support with fundraising.

Anyone who is interested in becoming a founder member of a Chesterfield Trout
in the Town group are invited to contact Dr Jerome Masters at
jerome.masters@environment-agency.gov.uk.

More information on Trout in the Town projects can be found at
www.wildtrout.org/content/trout-town and www.wildtrout.org/tint.
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Notice: Y042 4LJ, Sellmor Farming
Limited: environmental permit issued

The Environment Agency publish permits that they issue under the Industrial
Emissions Directive (IED).

This decision includes the permit and decision document for:

e Operator name: Sellmor Farming Limited
e Installation name: North Farm
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e Permit number: EPR/HP3330AY/A001



